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July 17, 2019 
 
Ms. Jana Saba 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 
 
Re:    Rocky Mountain Power’s Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program (Schedule 107) 2019 Annual 

Report; Docket No. 19-035-25 
 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed the May 31, 2019 filing by Rocky 
Mountain Power (RMP) of its Utah Solar Incentive Program (“Program”) 2019 Annual Report 
(“Report”). The Report was filed in compliance with the PSC’s October 1, 2012 Report and Order in 
Docket No. 11-035-104 authorizing PacifiCorp to implement a solar incentive program. This is the sixth 
report provided pursuant to the PSC’s direction and presents information on Program results and account 
balances through May 8, 2019. This Report provides summarized information from the 2013, 2014, 2015 
and 2016 Program years. Pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12.8(4), the Program has ended and RMP 
stopped taking new applications for Program incentives on December 31, 2016. Additionally, the PSC 
reviewed the comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) and the Utah Office of Consumer 
Services (OCS) on July 1, 2019, and the reply comments filed by RMP on July 16, 2019. 
 
 The DPU provided a summary of the Program including reporting requirements and recent PSC 
decisions. The DPU concluded the Report complies with the PSC’s reporting requirements and 
recommends the PSC acknowledge the Report. The OCS provided a summary of the Report and also 
recommends acknowledgment. 
 
 Based on the PSC’s review of the Report and the recommendations filed by the DPU and the 
OCS, the PSC acknowledges the Report as complying with the relevant reporting requirements.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#309222 


